
 
Hi Ho Mustangers,                                                                          12/30/07 
 
      Well the New Year is upon us. This year we will see a new president, vice president, and the 
new WEM board. This is an exciting time for all of us in the club. The sales and excitement of 
the new mustang only help fuel all the things we have felt about the cars. Every day there are 
more new people starting the Mustang dream we have shared for many years. So let us not be 
afraid to welcome the new owners in to our club as brothers and sisters. 
 
       On to a bit of old news. We had the planning meeting at Jack Winter’s home on Dec. 2nd 
and the show is off to a great start. I am happy to report that all is a go from us and Ewald. 
Right after the 1st of the year we should have all the art work in so we can order the dash 
plaques, trophies, and print flyers before the Jan. meeting. 
 
        On Dec. 9th The Cameron’s hosted a “Toys for Tots” party; “We want to thank all WEM 
members that supported our Toys for Tots program this year. We hope to make it an annual 
event. We collected a significant number of unique and wonderful toys that we delivered to 
Toys for Tots headquarters in Racine. It sure looked like everyone enjoyed the party at our 
house despite the lousy weather. There was lots of good food and fellowship. We look forward 
to hosting another such event in 2008. Thanks again to all that participated. The Cameron’s.” 
 
        Coming up in Feb. is the pizza party call us for RSVP. Same as last year and check the 
newsletter for the date. Model “A” swap see newsletter, and last but not least WEM member of 
the year. I will take all votes via phone, E mail, or snail mail. That is all for now and have a 
great ’08.Yours in Stangdom, 
 
                                                          Tom    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 

FROM YOUR  
EDITOR 

 
Are You Late??? 

It’s that time of year again. It is time to renew your club membership for another year. Dues still 
remain at $15.00. A coupon can be found in the newsletter. It is important to fill this out and 
return to club headquarters along with your money. Deadline is January 1st. Please be prompt. 
 
 

Member of the Year 
It is time once again to select the outstanding club member of 2007. There is a form to fill out 
and send to President Tom Miller. You can either email it or Snail mail it. The winner will be 
announced and award issued at our club dinner. All ballots must be submitted by March 1st. 
 

Car Show planning meeting 
Our annual car show planning meeting was held on December 2nd. Guidelines for the 2008 Car 
show were set. Everyone will be needed to help make this show successful. So plan on pitching 
in and helping out.  Start collecting those door prizes now. 
 

Classified Ads 

Just a reminder, particularly for new members, that we will publish any classified ad in our 
monthly feedback. The ad, if received by the last Monday of each month, will be in the next 
newsletter. It will run for 2 months unless directed otherwise.  There is no charge for active 
members. 

 

 
 
 
 
 



 
 

2008 WEM Events Calendar 
 

PLEASE NOTE: If you have anything to add please forward the information to me. We will add and 
make changes as the season progresses so keep viewing this calendar page monthly. We need volunteers 
for coordinating the outings. Without your help these events do not take place. Contact any club officer if 
you would like to assist in planning an event. 
 

Jan 28  Monthly Club Meeting 7:00 PM Wauwatosa Savings Bank. Oak Creek 

Feb 17  Pizza Outing. Sue Miller coordinator 

Feb 24  Model A Swap meet.  

Feb 24  Grays Lake Swap Meet 

March 30  Annual club dinner. Doria’s coordinating 

March 31  Monthly club meeting. 7:00 PM Wauwatosa Savings Bank. Oak Creek 

April 26 April 28 Spring Jefferson 

April 28  Monthly Club Meeting 7:00 PM Wauwatosa Savings Bank. Oak Creek 

May 4  Ice Breaker Brunch Run. Lyons Coordinating 

May 17  Car Show set up 

May 18  W.E.M. Annual Car Show 

June 15  Fox Valley Show Stumpf Ford 

June 15  Borchard Automotive Show 

June 21 June 22 Over the Road one nighter to Mississippi River area Stracks coordinating. 

June 30  Monthly club meeting. 7:00 PM Wauwatosa Savings Bank. Oak Creek 

July 4  Holtz all make car show 

July 12 July 13 Iola 

July 20  Soerens Ford Annual Show 

July 28  Monthly club meeting. 7:00 PM Wauwatosa Savings Bank. Oak Creek 

August ?  Marsh Run. Klein Coordinator 

August 9  Annual Miller Cookout 

August 13  Trip to Burn Camp 

August 25  Monthly club meeting. 7:00 PM Wauwatosa Savings Bank. Oak Creek 

Sept 1  Shamrock's Car show 

Sept 26 Sept 28 Fall Jefferson 

Sept 29  Monthly club meeting. 7:00 PM Wauwatosa Savings Bank. Oak Creek 

Oct 3 Oct 5 Annual Door County OTR trip Doria coordinator 

Oct 27  Monthly club meeting. 7:00 PM Wauwatosa Savings Bank. Oak Creek 

Nov 24  Monthly club meeting and planning session 

Dee 7  2009 Show planning meeting. Jack and Marge Winters house 

 
 
 



 

 

ARE YOU LATE?? 
 

It is time once again to renew your annual dues. All members should send renewal to club 
headquarters by January 1, 2008. Please make sure you fill in and return the attached form 

along with your $15.00 renewal fee.  
PLEASE SEND IN PAYMENT ASAP 

SEND TO: 

? WISCONSIN EARLY MUSTANGERS 
? 2511 W. CARRINGTON AVE 

? OAK CREEK, WISCONSIN  53154 
RENEWAL FORM 

IMPORTANT      RETURN FORM WITH PAYMENT      IMPORTANT 

 

MEMBERSHIP NUMBER:    PHONE:     

NAME:           

SPOUSES NAME:           

MAILING ADDRESS:         

CITY,STATE,ZIP:          

EMAIL ADDRESS:         

YEAR AND STYLE OF CAR:        
 
There is a considerable savings for the club if you elect to receive your newsletter on line. 

You also benefit by receiving your newsletter earlier and with reprintable color photos etc. 
 

___ I wish to receive my newsletter on line 
 
 

 ___ I wish to receive my newsletter via mail 
 
 
 
 



 
2008 CAR SHOW MEETING HELD DECEMBER 2, 2007 

Below is a copy of what took place at the show meeting. 
 

1. Jack Winter and Vern & Debbie Snyder will remain  co-chairmen for the show 
2. Dawn will once again design the flier 
3. Dawn and Dick Doria will be responsible for show publicity 
4. Bob Zimmermann will print show fliers and mail to those who were participants over the 

past 3 years. Members will receive the flier in the newsletter. 
5. Vern Snyder will take care of procuring the music and food vendors. A different DJ will 

be hired this year. 
6. Show set up will take place at 4:30 PM the day before the show. 
7. We will once again have a club swap area. If any member has something to sell bring it 

to the show the day of the show. 
8. Dick and Sharon will “man” the club table. 
9. Scott Moen will again be responsible for parking. Attendants should arrive at 6:30 AM 

the day of the show. 
10.  Show classes were discussed. A few class changes were made. 
11.  Bob Z. will make the show awards again this year. 
12. Award presentation will be handled by Tom Miller and Jeff Searing. 
13. John and Kathy Lerner will take care of counting ballots. 
14. Tom Miller will be in charge of classing cars as they arrive. This includes verifying 

classes of the pre-registered and handing out the packet to those who registered prior to 
the day of the show. 

15. Door prizes, Fish bows, and 50/50 raffle will be controlled by Debbie Snyder. 
16. Dick Doria will get new staff name tags. He will also set up swap area. 
17. Jack Winter will be in charge of trash and show tear down. 
18. Dick Doria will meet with Ewald to insure they will continue with the same show support. 
19. Dick will order the dash plaques. It was suggested we use magnetic plaques 
20. Don Schultz volunteered to check into getting parking vests stenciled. He also will 

develop a PC program for mailing labels to be used to mail out fliers.  
21. Scott Moen will contact MCA regarding insurance. 
22. The Feature cars of the show will be Fabulous Fords of the 40’s and 50’s 
23. Pattern for show T Shirts will be decided later. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

SPONSORS PAGE 
Dick Doria 

Performance Engineering 
 

2511 W CARRINGTON AVE 
OAK CREEK, WISCONSIN 53154 

414-761-2267 
Specializing in 

FORD Products 
Email rodknock@aol.com 

 
 
 

CLUB OFFICERS 
PRESIDENT:      Tom Miller    (414) 764-6726  oakmill66@milwpc.com   

VICE PRESIDENT:    Jeff Searing   (262) 752-1433  searing84@wi.rr.com  

SECRETARY:     Joan Searing  (262) 752-1433  searing84@wi.rr.com 
TREASURER:     Sharon Doria   (414) 761-2267      rodknock@aol.com 

 
BOARD MEMBERS 

CHAIRMAN     Dick Doria   (414) 761-2267    rodknock@aol.com 
NEWSLETTER    Bob Zimmermann   (414) 761-2007   rzimme0525@aol.com 
SHOW     Vern & Debbie Snyder (414) 482-4385  mustangvern@hotmail.com 
SHOW     Jack Winter  (262) 786-0484  jmwinter@execpc.com 
FORD/MUSTANG LIAISON  Scott Moen  (262) 567-2622  anvpny@SBCGLOBAL.NET 
COMMUNICATIONS COORDINATOR Dawn Raduechel  (414) 412-9147  treasure65@netzero.net   
Activities Coordinator  Jeff Searing   (262) 902-1433  wemac66@wi.rr.com 

 


